Minutes: Cheatham Annex (King Creek RV Campground), Williamsburg, VA

Secretary Report: One change to the amount received from the raffle at last month meeting. Change from \$22.00 to \$20.00 to the Treasurer.

Treasurers report: Read and approved. Total is \$2,781.38.

Wagon Master Report: From Greg: If you are going to the following campouts, please call them right away. 1) Bar Harbor, MD (410-679-0880) in October as they are using the sites we had reserved. We only had a 2 week period to call.

- 2) Frontier Town, Ocean City, MD in September (800-228-5590). Need to call as we are in the "S" section.
- 3) Next month campout at Prince William Forest RV Campground, Dumfries, VA needs calling (888-737-5730) right away. This is for the weekend of May 20-22nd.
- 4) Finally, The campout for June has been changed. Instead of Country Acres in Gordonville, PA the weekend of June 3-5th has been changed to Gettysburg Campground, Gettysburg, PA the weekend of 17-19th.

Old Business: Kat and I are still working on the SOP and the Trifold for updating to complete the Welcome package for our new members. Sorry, but we have been very busy over the winter months. We are both back on track. Should be completed soon.

New Business: Bob S., Linda and I, all when to the president meeting in Walkersville, MD last weekend. There were several items brought up at the meeting.

There is a Good Sam clean up that all camping clubs can do on May 15. Pick a place and turn in the thrash in a form of a picture with all the bags collected using the one large Good Sam yellow thrash bag in the front. Then this will be turn in to Frank our state president, which will then be turn in to Camping World for an entrance for a gift card. We talked about this happening, but the time was not good for a lot of our members present at the campout.

Our club received a Certificate for being together as the Blue Crab Fun Bunch for 10 Years.

The last thing was the Samboree in October 21st through the 23rd. This is the same time as our last campout. So, Bob S. will be going to the Samboree verses the campout at Bar Harbor.

Attendants: (8 rigs in attendants)

Bob Les Ken and Linda Greg

Ken and Celie Richard and Eve Sid and Shirley Jim and Pat

Raffle: Collected: \$36.00 Won and received by: \$18 to Shirley

Next Meeting: May 20–22, Prince William Forest RV Campground, Dumfries, VA.